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Committee Report 
Report Item 

Toronto and East York Community Council
 

TE29.4 Referred Ward:30 

Permanent Closure to Vehicular Traffic of a 0.3 Metre Wide Strip of
 Land on the East Side of the North-South Portion of the Public Lane
 Located at the rear of 1126-1140 Gerrard Street East and 387 and 389R
 Leslie Street 

City Council Decision 
City Council on January 31 and February 1, 2018, referred Item TE29.4 back to the Toronto
 and East York Community Council. 

———— 
Statutory - City of Toronto Act, 2006 

Community Council Recommendations 
The Toronto and East York Community Council recommends that: 

1. City Council authorize the permanent closure to vehicular traffic of a 0.3 metre wide strip of
 land on the east side of the north-south portion of the public lane at the rear of 1126-1140
 Gerrard Street East and 387 and 387R Leslie Street, designated as Part 1 on Reference Plan
 66R-29325, and shown as Part 1 on Sketch No. PS-2017-022 (the "Reserve Strip"), attached to
 the report (May 24, 2017) from the Acting Director, Transportation Services, Toronto and East
 York District. 

2. City Council enact a by-law substantially in the form of the draft by-law attached as
 Appendix A to the report (May 24, 2017), from the Acting Director, Transportation Services,
 Toronto and East York District. 

Origin 
(October 2, 2017) Letter from City Council 

Summary 
Transportation Services recommends that a 0.3 metre wide strip of land on the east side of the
 north-south portion of the public lane at the rear of 1126-1140 Gerrard Street East and 387 and
 389R Leslie Street be permanently closed to vehicular traffic. 

Background Information (Community Council) 
(October 2, 2017) Letter from City Council - Permanent Closure to Vehicular Traffic of a 0.3
 Metre Wide Strip of Land on the East Side of the North-South Portion of the Public Lane
 Located at the rear of 1126-1140 Gerrard Street East and 387 and 389R Leslie Street 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2018/te/bgrd/backgroundfile-109745.pdf) 
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(May 24, 2017) Report and Attachments 1-2 from the Acting Director, Transportation Services,
 Toronto and East York District - Permanent Closure to Vehicular Traffic of a 0.3 Metre Wide
 Strip of Land on the East Side of the North-South Portion of the Public Lane Located at the
 rear of 1126-1140 Gerrard Street East and 387 and 389R Leslie Street 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2018/te/bgrd/backgroundfile-109744.pdf) 

Communications (Community Council) 
(June 9, 2017) Letter from Max Laskin, Goodmans LLP (TE.Main.TE29.4.1) 
(http://www.toronto.ca/legdocs/mmis/2018/te/comm/communicationfile-74659.pdf) 
(June 12, 2017) E-mail from Robin and In won Morgan (TE.Main.TE29.4.2) 
(June 12, 2017) Letter from Margaret Demchenko Manegold (TE.Main.TE29.4.3) 
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